
 

 

Memorandum 
                                                                                      

DATE: April 20, 2022 
 

TO: All Employees  
 

FROM: Jeffrey Stumbo, Chief Human Resources Officer (EEO Officer)  
 

SUBJECT: Updated COVID-19 Facial Covering Requirements    
 

 
Effective immediately, masks are not required on MTS vehicles and in stations and concourses. This applies 
to both customers and employees in these spaces. Per CDC and TSA guidance, MTS continues to 
recommend masking on the system. 
 
MTS will continue to make N-95 masks available to all employees and any employee may choose to wear a 
facial covering while at work.  These changes do not impact employees who have been approved to 
return to work following a positive COVID-19 test or exposure to COVID-19.  Employees who have been 
exposed or have tested positive must continue to follow the facial covering protocols outlined in my Return 
to Work Guidance memo dated January 6, 2022, which can be found on the COVID-19 pages on the MTS 
website. 
 
Lastly, MTS will continue to offer free, on-site COVID-19 testing to all employees.  
 
Please contact Brendan Shannon, Director of Human Resources, or me if you have any questions about the 
foregoing. 
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